DRAFT – 6/2/04
           FINAL –  

REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

May 27, 2004
Introduction
1.  The regular meeting of the Gadsden School Board convened in open 

     session at 5:03 p.m. with President Luz Vargas presiding.  This meeting was
     held in the Gadsden Administrative Complex Board Room located on 100 
     Laura Court in  Santa Teresa (Sunland Park), New Mexico.  
Roll Call
     Board Members present were Ms. Luz E. Vargas,  Mr. Daniel L. Rollings,  
     Dr. David J. Garcia, and Mr. Fred Garza.  Ms. Maria E. Saenz arrived at

     5:06 p.m.   
Pledge & 
2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was led by two ROTC students that were present. 
Mission 
     Dr. Garcia read the mission statement.
Statement       
        
3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence


       A.   Superintendent
Even Start
             1.  Even Start Reception—Ms. Ann Steinhoff, Director of Federal 
Reception

     Programs introduced Ms. Gloria Gonzales who has been working




     with the Even Start staff.  Ms. Gonzales and her staff recognized and 

     gave certificates to the Even Start participants.  A reception to honor

     the participants followed.  

After the reception (at 6:10 p.m.), the Board continued with their 
meeting.  
Supt. Haugen said that he received correspondence stating that Gadsden 

was funded for $100,000 for kinder plus program for the 2004-2005 

school year.  Supt. Haugen said that recognition for the Future Problem 

Solvers Team will take place at the next Board meeting.  


2.  Mr. Foster, GHS Principal recognized students from the ROTC and 
     the ROBOTICS Team.  The ROTC students won the Championship 
     for the third time.  Mr. Foster said that the Robotics Team is also the 
     State Champions for Robotics.  He thanked Mr. Larry Miller for his 
     hard work in preparing these students for the Championship.   Mr. 

     Foster also reported on the successes of athletics. 

3.  SILTS Project—Dr. Gonzales and Ms. Jaquez, NMSU, spoke about 
    Educational Management and Development--preparing principals and 

    administrators for public schools.   Dr. Gonzales said that out of this 

    project, they were able to prepare 24 master teachers to become 

    administrators.  Ms. Jaquez said that current principals participated by  
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   being mentor principals.  Ms. Jaquez presented certificates to President 

   Vargas, Supt. Haugen, and several principals for their support of the 

    program. 
Supt. Haugen gave a brief facilities report.  He said that members of the

Capital Outlay Council will be visiting the district to talk about the application for the new northern elementary school proposed.  Supt. Haugen requested that the Board move the scheduled meeting of June 17th  to Monday, June 14th  because of Board conflicts.  The Board agreed with Supt. Haugen’s request.    

Board Pres. 
       B.  Board President’s Report— No report. 

Report

 
Board 

      C.  Board Member—Dr. Garcia said that the NMSBA Annual School Law 
Member
            Conference will be held on June 4 & 5, 2004.  



           Mr. Rollings thanked and commended the three high school principals  


           for the great work they did with their graduations.  


           Ms. Saenz congratulated Mr. Foster, Mr. Miller, and Lt. Dickerson for 

           their success.

Student Rep.
     D.   
Student Representative – Student Representative was absent, therefore,


             there was no report.

Modification
4.  Modification of the Agenda—Mr. Rollings moved to approve the agenda as 
of the Agenda
     presented.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion 
     carried unanimously.    

Consent
5.  Consent Agenda—Dr. Garcia moved to approve the Consent Agenda as
Agenda 
     presented.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion

     carried unanimously.  

Open Forum
6.  Open Forum—No comments.
7.  Action Items
Attendance 
     A.  All Attendance Zones for GISD—Sup. Haugen said that the Board  needs 
Zones

           to annually approve the attendance zones for the coming school year.  He 
           said that the only zones that changed dramatically were the Chaparral 
           schools because of the reconfiguration.  Mr. Chavez summarized the 
           attendance zones.  Mr. Garza moved to approve All Attendance Zones for 
           Gadsden Independent School District.   Supt. Haugen recommended 
           approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  

Application to
B.  Resolution for Authorization of Application to NM Finance Authority--
To NM Finance
           Ms. Garcia said that annually Gadsden School District sells bonds in the 

Authority
           month of August 2004.   She said that in preparation for the bond sale,  

           Mr. Cassidy, Financial Advisor, recommended approval of a resolution 

           authorizing application to the New Mexico Finance Authority.   The 

           reason for this resolution is that currently interest rates are rising and
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           application to the Finance Authority will allow the district to lock interest
           rates that were set back in April.   Mr. Garza moved to approve the 

           Resolution for Authorization of Application to New Mexico Finance 

           Authority.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion 
           carried unanimously.

Fleet                      C.   Fleet Contract Between Boone Transportation, Inc. and G.I.S.D.—Mr.  Contract
Chavez said this is a partial allocation from the State for the Transportation 

Between 
          Dept.   This year the State has budgeted only 95% of the tentative budget.  Boone

          He said that the tentative budget is based on 75% of the total enrollment.  

Transportation,
          This year the State is not funding 100%. The State will wait until the 40th 

Inc. and GISD
          day and the December 1st date to finalize the budget.   This contract is only 

                                    for the to school and from school  transportation needs.  Mr. Rollings 

          moved to approve the Fleet Contract Between Boone Transportation, Inc. 

          and G.I.S.D.   Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion 
          carried unanimously.
Community 
     D.  Community Service Learning Initiative RFP—Supt. Haugen said that 
Service

           this item was on the agenda at the last meeting and some of the expecta-
Learning 
           tions have been changed as requested by the Board so that a higher return
Initiative RFP               of students success and performance standards is expected.  The grant
           amount is $180,000 for three years.  Supt. Haugen said that this is mainly  

           additional resources to support what is already going on at the schools.  
           Dr. Garcia moved to approve the Community Service Learning Initiative        

           RFP.   Supt. Haugen recommended approval of  the motion.  Motion 
           carried unanimously. 

Annual 
   
     E.  Annual Board Meeting Schedule—Supt. Haugen said that he developed 

Board

          a proposal  for board meeting schedule for 2004-2005 school year.  The 
Meeting
           only conflict existing is that on February 24th   for the traditional schools 
Schedule
           there is a Parent/Teacher Conference so he scheduled it for Wednesday, 

           February 23rd.   Also the two meetings in May are supposed to be 
           scheduled on the second and fourth Thursdays of May but he scheduled 
           them on the first and third Thursdays of May to avoid the graduation 
           conflict.   Mr. Rollings requested that the words for a closed session be 

           changed to, “A closed session will be held as needed.”   Mr. Garza moved 
           to approve the Annual Board Meeting Schedule as modified.  Supt. 
           Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried 
            unanimously.  
Naming
                   F.  Naming of High School in Chaparral—Supt. Haugen said he received   
of HS in
           five proposed names for the high school in Chaparral.  Dr. Garcia moved 

Chaparral
           to name the high school in Chaparral, Chaparral High School.  Supt.  
           Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried 
            unanimously.  

Naming of
     G.  Naming of New Administration Facility—Supt. Haugen said he received New Adm.
           several name suggestions.  Mr. Rollings moved to name the new 
Facility

           administration facility the Gadsden Administrative Complex.  Supt. 
           Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Ms. Saenz voted no.  
           Motion carried.
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Naming of
    H.  Naming of Pre-K Center to be Constructed—Supt. Haugen said he 

Pre-K Center 
          received several name suggestions.  Dr. Garcia moved to name the Pre-K 



          Center, On-Track Pre-K Center.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of 
          the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.
Policy GCI
    I.  Policy GCI—Transfers—Supt. Haugen said this is the policy referencing 
Transfers
        transferring of employees when you are reconfiguring or opening up new 
                                  schools so that there will be a procedure established as to how that process 

        will take place.    Mr. Garza moved to approve Policy GCI—Transfers.  

        Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried 

        unanimously.
Policy IK
   J.  Policy IK—Assignment of Grades—Supt. Haugen said that this policy 

Assignment
       basically addresses going from an alpha to a numeric system.  This policy 

Of Grades
       change relates to grade levels 3-12.  There will be a solely numeric system of 
       grades 50 to 100 and will be entered by teachers into an electronic format 
       and will be reported to parents by an electronically produced report card.  
       The grades will reflect academic performance skills and grades will 
       absolutely not be used for disciplinary purposes.  Dr. Garcia moved to 

       accept for review Policy IK—Assignment of Grades as presented by Ms. 
       Lozano.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion 
       carried unanimously.  
Educ. 
               K.  Educational Requirements for Substitute Custodians & Substitute Food Requirements
        Service Workers—Supt. Haugen said that Policy GDE—Substitutes for 
For Substitute
        Non-Certificated Personnel does not address the issue of the requirement of 
Custodians &            having a GED or high school diploma.  Mr. Chavez explained how requiring 

Sub Food 
       a GED or high school diploma will affect the available substitutes.  Mr. 

Service Workers      Garza moved to table this item until the next Board meeting.  Supt. Haugen 

 

       recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.    
8.  Discussion Items—None.
Closed 

 9.  Closed Session—Mr. Rollings moved to go into closed Personnel Session 

Session

      Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 as amended for personnel actions.
                                Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried 
      unanimously.  The Board went into closed session at 7:43 p.m. 
Reconvened            The Board reconvened in open session at 8:50 p.m.  Mr. Rollings moved to 
      reconvened in open session.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the 
      motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  
Adjourned        10.  Mr. Rollings moved to adjourn the meeting.  Supt. Haugen recommended

      approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board adjourned 

      the meeting at 8:51 p.m.
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